
UCCM I RCCI.950005.006a 

The Testimony of Joe Larkins 

A p r i l  11, 1994 

My name is Joe P. Larkina. I am now 52 years old. My Father, 
Willard L. Larkins, passed away in 1971. I was 30 years old 
at the time. My family consisted of myself, an older sister 
and my parents. When my Father passed away, he and my Mother 
were in the process of raising a grandchild (my sister's 
son). Neither of my patents were well-educated, but my 
Father was hard-working and honest. We always had clean and 
decent clothes to go to school in and we always had ample 
food on the table. It doesn't take a well-educated person to 
be hard-working or honest, If Cincinnati General Hospital 
and the Doctor's therein had been honest, there is of 
course, the possibility that my Father could have lived for 
several more years. Instead, he went from a fairly 
able-bodied middle-aged Father and Husband to a premature 
death caused by an "experiment". My Father did not know that 
he was being used as a guinea pig; my Mother did not know; 
as his children, we were not informed of the procedures to 
be used nor of the risks involved. 

I feel as though Dr. Saenger and the other 
"Doctors"involved, if you will, knew that the high levels of 
radiation which they administered to these patients had the 
very real probability of being fatal, Oh, how right that is! 
My Father was very much a family man, yet these people 
killed him as surely as if they had put a gun to his head 
and pulled the proverbial trigger. These "Doctors" left my 
Mother, with no job skills, to raise a grandchild as best as 
she could. My Mother lived until 1983, but she was a broken 
woman after my Father's premature and unexpected death. 

I know that my Father knew that something was very wrong 
with the treatments being given to him at Cincinnati 
General, He even asked me "Son, what are they doing to me? 
They're trying to kill me!" That's how bad the pain he 
endured after the treatment was. He suffered so needlessly. 
What really gets me about this situation is the fact that 
the Pentagon contracted with these Doctors and this hospital 
to test the effects of radiation on the human body. Everyone 
realizes that Cincinnati General Hospital, now the 
University of Cincinnati Hospital, treated many 
low-education, low-income patients. I guess they felt that 
in some way, the fact that these patients were not rich, 
upper-class citizens, gave them the right to experiment with 



their bodies without informed consent. NOT SO! I feel sure 
these physician/researchers were well-paid for their part 
and it would be very interesting to know the types and 
dollar amounts of the grants given to Cincinnati General by 
the Federal government. I feel sure that all parties, wjt.h 
the exception of the poor, unsuspecting patients and their 
families, were well-compensated. Aut since when, in our 
society, does one man or even a group of them, have the 
right to play God? A very good example of this is our 20th 
century "assisted suicide Doctor". This man is contacted by 
terminally-ill patients who wish to end their own lives with 
dignity and choose, by their own voilition, not to suffer 
needlessly for years. These people make the decision to die 
in peace,  yet our great judic.ia1 system, along with the 
medical community, brought this compassionate physician up 
on charges. The differences in these deaths and the death of 
my Father are that my Father did not choose to die - someone 
else made that decision for him, without consulting or 
informing him and they were amply compensated for it, I feel 
that the price they should be required to pay to the 
families of the people they killed, should be exceedingly 
high. I also feel that the Federal government should be 
named as a co-conspirator in this case, because that's 
exactly what it was - a conspiracy. No person, and I 
emphsize 'NO', person would willingly consent to a treatment 
with any degree of fatality involved. People, both you and 
I, simply value life too much. I think that is the big thing 
here - the patients were not informed. I know that behavior 
of this sort would not be tolerated by the medical community 
today. But then again, this entire mess was surrounded by a 
thick veil of secrecy on both the doctors' part and on the 
part of Cincinnati General Hospital. It is still being 
closely guarded and kept under yet another veil of secrecy 
to this very day by the University of Cincinnati, in that. 
they have yet to provide the medical records of the patients 
involved in this experiment/ I beseige you to order the 
University of Cincinnati to release the patient records, in 
their entirety, to the next of kin immediately. They are 
hedging to save their own skin. I was promised my Father's 
complete medical file over a month ago; as of this writing, 
I have nothing. 

I only hope that y o u ,  the Congressional Committee, see fit, 
as members of the human race, to break this matter wide open 
here and now and award just compensation to the families cf 
the victims. I feel that the Physicians involved and also 
the federal government (the Pentagon) should pay and also I 
beg you to strip any and all of the Doctors involved of all 
their medical credentials that they hold. If justice 
prevails in this matter, and I have faith that it will, a 
strong message will be sent to our government officials and 
the private physicians (to whom people entrust their lives 
and the lives of their loved ones) that behavior of this 



sort will simpley not be tolerated, that justice will in 
fact be both swift and severe. I pray that a situation s u c h  
a s  this will never again Le fdcrj hy a group of people. I f  
this statement to you, the Congressional Committee, does 
anything to help in the name of justice, then my Father’s 
death and the sorrow and hardships that his familty faced, 
will not have been completely in vain, 

Thank you. 


